CITY OF GOLDEN CITY

701 DEPOT AVENUE, P O BOX 127, GOLDEN CITY MO 64748
Tel. 417-537-4351 Fax. 417-537-8593

Email gecityclerk@outlook.com

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Golden City, Missouri met in regular session at 6:00 p.m. on June 31,
2024, at 701 Depot Ave. Mayor Shannon Higgins presided, and the following members of the Board of
Aldermen answered the roll call: Vicky Jones, Carla Davis, Jennifer Nelson, Linda Welch, Danny Dillion,
and Cassandra Probert. Other city officials present were Building inspector Bud Rodgers, Fire Chief Eric
White, Public Work Director Tony Leo, and City Clerk Loretta Scheetz.

Call to order
Pledge of Allegiance

MINUTES
5-6-2024 regular meeting minutes Vicky Jones motioned Carla Davis seconded to accept minutes.
All in favor motion carried.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

Wayne Yardiey addressed the board with concerns for the safety of the town. As well as to show
appreciation for the understanding of the satellites he maintains at his property.

Jason Engle addressed the board with a list of accomplishments that have taken place in East Park. As
well as some suggestions of future projects to continue improvements to the East Park area.

Mike Winefeldt addressed the board concerning the Yield sign located next to his home requesting it be
replaced with a Stop sign. He also voiced concern with vicious dogs in the town.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

Bud Rodgers addressed to board with the Building Inspectors report.
Eric White addressed the board with the Fire report.

Tony Leo addressed the board the Public Work report.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A discussion was held concerning the procsss and expense of repaving City streets.
A discussion was held concerning the repairs needed for the Tin Man water tower.

NEW BUSINESS:

There was a discussion held about the City’s lawn mowers and the need to replace 1 of them.

Carla Davis motioned Danny Dillion seconded the motion to purchase a Bad Boy Maverick 60” 35
HP lawn Mower for $6869.00 with funds from the Capitol Improvements account. All in favor, Motion
Carried.

A discussion was held about the City’s golf cart and the need for it to be replaced. No decisions were made
at this time.

A discussion was held concerning the replacement of the City’s small chain saw.

Dany Dillion motioned Carla Davis seconded the motion to allow up to $460.00 of Capitol
Improvement money to be used to purchase a new chain saw. All in favor, Motion Carried.

A discussion was held about replacing the Heck DO Meter used at the wastewater ptant for daily testing.
This has been agreed to work into the budget for the next fiscal year.

A discussion was held about the ballast needing replaced to operate the UV lights in the wastewater plant.
Vicky Jones motioned Carla Davis seconded the motion to replace the ballast to make the UV light
operational. All in favor, Motion Carried.

A discussion was held concerning the company use of personal cell phone and if the Collector and the City
Clerk to the quarterly phone reimbursement checks.



Vicky Jones motioned Carla Davis seconded the motion to add the Collector and the City Clerk to
the quarterly phone checks. All in favor, Motion Carried.

MISCELLANEOUS HEARINGS:

A discussion was held about contacting IT support to work on the City’s computers and get them all back
to working together.

A discussion was held about replacing some of the older Public Works hand tools.

Danny Dillion motioned Cassandra Probart seconded the motion to approve the purchase of a
DeWalt tool set and extra batteries for Public Works department up to $1500.00 out of the Capitol
Improvement funds. All in favor, Motion Carried.

A discussion was held about putting security cameras up in the Public Park and also around other City
buildings. No decisions were made at this time

A discussion was held about the Lead line mapping project and the letters being sent out to the public.
Linda Welch motioned Vicky Jones seconded to pay the bills. All in favor motion carried.

Vicky Jones motioned Cassandra Probert seconded to adjourn. All in favor motion carried.

Loretta Scheetz, City Clerk



